DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
April 10, 2012
The meeting began at 6:37 p.m.
The March 13th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming
· Savings balance per bank statement as of 3/31/12 is $26,387.10
· Checking balance per bank statement as of 3/31/12 is $2,864.75
· Year-to-date income (as of 2/29) is $35,045.07 and YTD expenses are $20,781.91.
The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.

The board approved up to $100 for a donation in memory of John Leininger’s father-in-law who recently passed away.
Mrs. Farinella requested permission to use her $100 in classroom funds for a thank you gift to Mr. Keene for all the time he gave to help with music performances this spring. The board discussed possibly just giving him the money or a gift card directly from the MIPTO, but it was decided not to set a precedent for paying volunteers. The board approved allowing Mrs. Farinella to use her classroom funds as a thank you gift for Mr. Keene.
Next year’s patrol captain will not be attending patrol camp this summer, so Mrs. Wagoner requested that the $200 in camp funds be reallocated to the patrols’ Valleyfair trip. The board approved this request.
Secretary’s report

Mentioned upcoming elections – notice will go in next Buzz Sheet seeking candidates for the 2012-13 MIPTO board.
Sonya requested other content for upcoming Buzz Sheets. John R. will try to get photos from the Kindergarten Concordia Language Village experience. Sonya will be at the Art Fair. Other ideas are welcome – just let Sonya know.
Staff/Administrator’s report – Kirsten Duoos
The expansion plans are being presented to the White Bear Lake city council at their meeting tonight.
The next IB authorization visit will be in the Fall of 2013. The preparation process will take about a year. One suggestion from the IB team is to have a parent team that will bring the parent perspective and get their feedback. That group will be active throughout the review process including the authorization visit in 2013. Kirsten will write something to put in the Buzz Sheet to solicit interested parents.
Carnival report – John Rogers
Donations are coming in well with many nice prizes for the silent auction. There will be bingo in the media center among other new games. The volunteer t-shirts will be here in time for the carnival. Food will be from the same vendors as last year (Roadside Pizza, Acapulco, Culver’s). Raffle tickets will go home next week. The top ticket-selling student will get unlimited game tickets. Carnival volunteers spoke at the last staff meeting to encourage staff to participate or just attend. Volunteers will have the option of using the online volunteer sign-up system to choose where they would like to help at the carnival. Angel reminded the board that she will ask a second person to be with her when she collects money at the carnival.
Pizza Fundraiser – Angel Fleming

Leonardo’s Pizza offers fundraising opportunities for schools. On the school’s night, once per month, 10% of all sales that evening is donated to the school. Matoska parent Sara Ring volunteered to coordinate this fundraising event. The board agreed that this would be something worth trying next year.
Kumon tutoring center – Shannon Otto

Board chairs Shannon and Cami had received a solicitation from a local Kumon tutoring center, offering a percentage of tuition as a donation to MIPTO for Matoska students that use the center. The board and Kirsten Duuos discussed and agreed that this is not something the MIPTO has authority to approve and that any tutoring advertising or arrangements need to go through the district office.
Teacher appreciation week – Shannon Otto
Teacher appreciation week is the first full week in May. (May 7th – 11th) Some ideas are to encourage parents to write notes to teachers and specialists. We could provide a breakfast buffet (PTO funds are available.)  There could be a table at the carnival and/or art show with forms for the appreciation notes. Shannon will coordinate and let other PTO members know how we can help.
End of Year Fun Day – Jennifer Weddell

Jennifer gave and update on plans so far. Fun Day will be a half-day of parent-led classes, for half the school at a time. Classes will run in the morning for half the school and then the afternoon for the rest of the school. When the students are not in their options classes, they will be with their own classrooms or grades for whatever activities the teachers decide. Due to the fact that parents will be asked to lead their class six times (three morning sessions and three afternoon sessions), a request for increased funds for the event was made which would allow for up to $50 in expense reimbursement per class leader. The board approved an increase $450 in the Fun Day budget which will come from discretionary funds. Shannon suggested that parent leaders turn in a form ahead of time that describes their class and lists the expected expenses, to help plan and manage the budget.
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Meeting Attendance
	Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Shannon Otto (Co-Chair)
	
	John Leininger (principal)

	
	Cami Raeburn (Co-Chair)
	X
	Gayle Chapman (volunteer coordinator)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	X
	Kirsten Duoos (IB coordinator)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	
	

	X
	Kristin Hansen
	
	

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	X
	Becky Richnofsky
	Others

	X
	John Rogers
	
	George Kimball (school board)

	
	Lisa Setterlund
	
	

	X
	Sonya Zuker
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International PTO board will be held on Tuesday, May 8th at 6:30 p.m. in the school’s media center. All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
